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Next Club Meeting – Tuesday 3rd December 2019  

at the Kensington Hotel 
 

Guest speaker Dick Cuttle – Calperum Station 

 
Report of Meeting 3113 held on 26th November 2019  

at the Kensington Hotel 

 
Meeting Opening - Sergeant Milton Jones called the meeting to order and Sue 
Bardy gave the Invocation and Loyal Toast. 
 
President’s Welcome – John George welcomed Rotarians and Guest speaker Rob 
Harding and his wife Marianne. He made special mention of Bill Winslow and Angela 
Williams who have returned from trips.  

 
Guest Speaker – Corporate Membership - Rob 
Harding and wife Marianne were introduced by 
Brian Kretschmer. Rob has long term experience in 
education and is a past president of the Rotary Club 
of Somerton Park and Marianne is president elect. 
 
Rob explained that their Rotary club has two 
Corporate members, the City of Holdfast Bay and 
Minda Inc. These memberships have evolved by 
consolidating existing relationships. Their 
philosophy is that working together they can 
achieve much more than working individually.  

 
         

Secretary:  Pamela Vaughton 
Mobile:  0407 184 680 
Email:  pamv@adam.com.au 

District 9520 South Australia 
PO Box 340 

MARDEN, SA 5070 

Club website: 
 

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/stpeters 
 

facebook website: 
 

https://www.facebook.com/StPetersRotary/ 
 

Club phone: 08 8411 0277 
 
Club email: stpeters@rotaryclub.org.au 

 
 

President:  John George 
Mobile:  0414 824 232 
Email: john@mga.com 

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/stpeters
https://www.facebook.com/StPetersRotary/
mailto:stpeters@rotaryclub.org.au
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A key person is identified in the organisation and they 
become a Rotary member. They in turn can identify three 
colleagues in their organisation and these then enjoy the 
same privileges as the key person does. There is no 
obligation for these members to attend meetings but they 
are welcome to do so.  
 
Romaine Dawson thanked Rob for his talk.  
 

 
President’s Announcements - 
 

• Norwood Christmas Pageant – Thanks to all concerned. 

• AGM – On the 10th December. 

• ‘River Run to the Reach – Classic cars - 17th April 2020. 

• Cambodia trip in 2020 – Several members showed interest. 

 
Members’ Minutes –  
 
Phil Smith - Norwood Christmas Pageant – On Thursday evening 9 Rotarians & 

partners met at the Rotary shed to decorate 
our Rotary truck in preparation for the Clubs’ 
participation in the Norwood Christmas 
Pageant. This year the theme for the truck 
was ‘toys’ so everyone pitched in to 
transform the appearance of the truck – it 
really looked great. Central seating on the 
tray helped to maximise the numbers we 
could have on the truck. 
 

After the decorating was finished, we all 
moved to the shed kitchen for drinks & 
nibbles. Thanks to Peter Hewitt for providing 
sparkling wine for the occasion. It was great 
to once again share in fellowship at our 
Rotary shed.  
 
On Saturday a group of 25 of Rotarians, partners, children, grandchildren & friends 
met at the assembly point on the Parade making a strong presence for the Club.  
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We were visited by our District Governor, Tim 
Klar & wife Bronwyn, who congratulated us on 
our strong presence in the pageant. We all had 
great fun handing out sweets, shooting bubbles 
into the crowd & generally having a fun 
interaction with those watching the pageant. All 
in all it was a great day. 
 

After the fun of the pageant we headed back to the 
Rotary Shed where Jen Carey had organised a 
BBQ for all the participants. Rod Carey & David 
Heilbronn welcomed us back with a sausage 
sizzles, egg & bacon rolls, drinks & ice blocks for the 
children. It was a fitting end to a great day & as a 
bonus we were able to enjoy the live band 
playing at the Urban Picnic being held in Linde 
Reserve. 
 

 
 
Thanks are extended to the Community Committee & all those who helped to make 
our Club’s representation at the Norwood Christmas Pageant the great success that 
it was. 
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Rod Carey – Fundraising report – 
 
Last Friday and Saturday an ‘Urban Picnic’ was held on Linde Reserve but due to 

limited man-power because of the Norwood Pageant on Saturday  morning, it was 

considered impractical to open. However, we deliberated  about opening the Shed 

on Friday night until we discovered that there was a  $l5 entry fee to the public. 

 

On Saturday morning, because the reserve was fenced off, our customers  were 

only able to enter via Stepney St, and then only until 1 pm before they  were 

challenged by the gate attendants. As a result, our attendance was down and 
takings were only $800. 
 

After the pageant, the marchers returned for a free barbeque lunch in front of  the 

shed and Members and their children and grandchildren stayed on until  after 2 pm 

while being entertained by the band across the park. 
 

We will write to the Council requesting that if a similar event is held, then  the 

fencing should be arranged to allow our customers free access from both sides of 
the park.  
 
The Shed will be closed as usual for the two weeks after Christmas Day. 
 

The roster for the first quarter of next year is being prepared and ALL  
Rotarians are being asked to nominate their days available, including the two 

 public holidays, and an early reply is requested. 

 
 
Design & Creativity Awards – Design and Creativity Awards - A thankyou from a 
Loreto College 
 
Yes, once again it was a great evening; well organised and a positive atmosphere. The calibre and 
breadth of work is amazing. As a teacher, I was particularly humbled by the appreciation shown to 
the teachers that were in attendance. It makes what we do worthwhile.  
 
The recipients of the award are highlighted on our Loreto social media as well as in the school 
year book. The visual art student was also announced at our Year 12 art show.  
 
Thanks again, we genuinely appreciate our inclusion with St Peters Rotary club annual awards.  
 
Kind regards,  
Ms Sue Randell - Visual Arts Teacher, Loreto College 
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Keith Shaw (for Greg Rogers) – Christmas Party – A reminder about the event to 
be held on the 14th December at Bested Court. Please pay Keith Shaw or direct to 
the club account giving your name. 
 
Senior Moments II – Playing from February 4th to the 8th 2020. 
 
Operation Flinders – Brian Kretschmer 
 
Operation Flinders Marryatville High School Exercise – (Extract from report) 
 
Operation Flinders Exercise 5A/19 was conducted from the 27th August – 5th 
September, and involved schools from metropolitan and regional South Australia, 
including a team from the Marryatville High School.  
 
Funds received from the Rotary Club of St. Peters were allocated to supporting the 
Marryatville team. It should also be noted that every dollar invested in supporting the 
Operation Flinders programs is leveraged by many multiples due the substantial in-
kind and volunteer support that goes into the positive results we achieve in helping 
youth at risk.  
 
The Operation Flinders program is a vital circuit breaker to help youth make positive 
choices, to stay engaged in education or jobs and to avoid ending up in the justice 
system. In addition to many individual success stories, third party studies have 
clearly demonstrated the significant outcomes that arise from our early intervention 
work. Whilst the young people will be the immediate beneficiaries, the program has 
the ability to have a longer-term flow on effect where schools, families and ultimately 
the wider community will see the benefits of the program.  

 
Almoner - Keith Shaw – Dennis Henschke and Nessie Faulkner’s sister Roslyn 
were mentioned. 
 
Sergeant - Milton Jones – As usual fining people for no particular reason. 
 
Apologies – Bruce Ballantyne, George Dimitriadis, Greg Rogers, Harry Powell, 
John Dubberley, David Strange, Arthur Manser, Shirley Manser. 
 
Birthdays – Members – None Partners – Margaret George – 27th Nov 
Rotary Birthdays – Wayne Holton – 43 years – 30th Nov 
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Duties Roster 

 
Day Tuesday Tuesday Tuesday Tuesday 

Date 3 Dec 2019 10 Dec 2019 17 Dec 2019 24 Dec 2019 

Meeting 3114 3115     

Venue Kensington Hotel Kensington Hotel     

Topic - Guest 
Speaker 

Dick Cuttle  
Calperum 

AGM  
Stacey Andary 

    

Chairperson Bruce Ballantyne Arthur Manser     

Vote of Thanks David Birkedale SUNDAY 14th     

Miscellaneous   CHRISTMAS PARTY CHRISTMAS 
BREAK 

CHRISTMAS 
BREAK Reception John Dubberley Shirley Manser 

Cashier 1 Brian Kretschmer Angela Williams     

Cashier 2 Dennis Henschke Keith Shaw      

Steward Sue Bardy Bruce Ballantyne     

Invocation John Dubberley Shirley Manser     

Information type         

Information         

Sergeant Milton Jones Milton Jones     

          

       

Day  Saturday  Saturday  Saturday Pancake Sat 

SHED  30 Nov 2019 7 Dec 2019 14 Dec 2019 21 Dec 2019 

Team Leader Romaine Dawson Shirley Manser Joan Shaw Romaine Dawson 

Counter Sales Chris Dawson Arthur Manser Julie Reynolds Chris Dawson 

Counter Sales Harry Powell Barbie Birkedale 
Barb Joy      

Leave At Noon 
Greg Rogers 

BBQ John Bested Peter Shaw David Heilbronn Dave Strange 

Coffee Angela Williams Jen Carey Sonia Schepetiuk Angela Williams 

ASSISTING 
SMALL 

HOUSEHOLD 
Keith Shaw 

Keith Shaw   
Angela Williams 

 Keith Shaw   
John Reynolds 
Angela Williams 

Keith Shaw 

Emergencies         

Pick up Crew Pauline Yates Pauline Yates Pauline Yates Pauline Yates 
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Weekly Meetings - The Rotary Club of St Peters meets on Tuesdays at 6:00 PM at the 
Kensington Hotel, 23 Regent St., Kensington, S.A.  5068. Visitors are welcome.  

 
Club Website and Facebook page - General information about our club can be found on our 
website at - https://portal.clubrunner.ca/stpeters The latest information about club activities and 
projects can be found on our facebook page at – https://www.facebook.com/StPetersRotary/

 
SHED SALE - The Rotary-on-Linde SHED SALE is the major Community Service activity of the 
Rotary Club of St Peters. It is held each Saturday from 8:30 am to 12:30 pm ( 8:00 am to 11:00 am 
if temperature is 35 degrees or above ) in Linde Reserve at Stepney (Bus stop 6, Payneham 
Road). 
 

A wide range of goods are for sale at bargain 
prices, including good pre-loved clothing, 
shoes, books, toys, art, DVDs, LPs, small 
household electrical, small furniture, sporting 
equipment, tools and bric-a-brac items. 
 
Club volunteers work in the shed on various 
days, sorting the articles and preparing them for 
sale.     All the proceeds of the sales are used 
for Rotary projects both locally and 
internationally, as determined by the club. 

 
GOODS ARE WANTED - We need donations of saleable goods for our shed sale. We can't take 
large furniture - small items that can fit in a car are OK. If you have items that you need us to 
collect - Please phone     08 8411 0277    and leave a message. 
 
VOLUNTEERS ARE ALWAYS NEEDED - If you, or someone you know would like to volunteer to 
help us prepare goods for sale or work in the shed please let us know.  

 
Club Officers 2019-20   President; John George – President Elect; Bill Winslow 
Secretary; Pam Vaughton – Past President; Brian Kretschmer - Treasurer, John Reynolds - 
Community Service Director; Phil Smith - Vocational / Youth Services Director; David Heilbronn - 
International Service Director; David Strange – Fundraising; Rod Carey - Membership; Arthur 
Manser. Sergeant; Milton Jones - Fellowship; Greg Rogers - Almoner, Apologies & Catering; Keith 
Shaw - Rotary Foundation; Romaine Dawson - Public Officer; Bruce Ballantyne - Program; Shirley 
Manser - Historian; Dennis Henschke - Shed Managers; Rod & Jen Carey & David Heilbronn - 
Website & Bulletin; Keith Payne. 

 
The Bulletin - All items for the bulletin should be submitted to the editor electronically by each 
Wednesday night.              Editor:   Keith Payne    gkpaynerotary@gmail.com 

 
Subscriptions 2019-20 - Subs are due and can be paid in full or six-monthly. The subscription of 
$200 can be paid in cash, cheque or by payment into the Rotary Club of St Peters General 
Account. BSB - 06 5129 Account number 00901697 Please indicate your name.  
 

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/stpeters
https://www.facebook.com/StPetersRotary/
https://www.facebook.com/StPetersRotary/

